CITY AND BOROUGH OF

JUNEAU

ALASKA'S CAPITAL CTY

ADDENDUM to the REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

Design Services for Calhoun Avenue Reconstruction
(C3) RFP E20-281

ADDENDUM NO.: ONE CURRENT DEADLINE FOR PROPOSALS:
July 7, 2020

PREVIOUS ADDENDA: NONE

ISSUED BY: City and Borough of Juneau
ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT
155 South Seward Street
Juneau, Alaska 99801

DATE ADDENDUM ISSUED: July 1, 2020

The following items of the contract are modified as herein indicated. This addendum has been issued
and is posted online. Please refer to the CBJ Engineering Contracts Division webpage at:
http.//www.juneau.org/engineering_ftp/contracts/Contracts.php

CLARIFICATIONS:

Question: The completion date seems aggressive for the scope of work?
Response: Completion date applies to revised scope of work provided below.
Question: Is structural analysis intended to be included in the scope of work?

Response:  See revised scope of work provided below. Retaining walls within this segment are
not intended to be replaced, only cleaned and sealed / repointed as needed.

Question: What is the budget for this project?

Response: CBJ has adequate funds in place to proceed with all work described under the revised
Scope of Services provided below.

ltem No. 1:  Section 1.0 GENERAL INFORMATION, 1.2 Scope of Services Delete in its entirety
and Replace with the following:

1.2  Scope of Services

The Consultant shall provide all necessary profession services, including but not limited to, research,
engineering, surveying and design services to prepare complete, bid-ready construction drawings,
specifications, bid schedule and engineer’s estimate for construction, including outreach and
coordination assistance with the neighborhood residents, for the reconstruction of Calhoun Avenue
from the Gold Creek Bridge to West Seventh Street.

The scope of construction work includes: Replacement of road base and structural section, drainage
and underground water and sewer utilities improvements and new asphalt paving. In addition work
will include new curb and gutter and sidewalk installations and miscellaneous other improvements
necessary for a complete project.



The site of the work is Calhoun Avenue from Gold Creek Bridge to West Seventh Street, in Juneau,
Alaska.

A second phase of work may be added to the contract at a future date by amendment upon
successful completion of the initial work requested above. This work would be for design and other
necessary services to prepare bid ready documents for the resurfacing of Calhoun Avenue from
West Seventh Street intersection to Main Street.

Proposers should address only the scope of the work identified for Calhoun Avenue between Gold
Creek and West Seventh in their submittal. Proposals will only be evaluated based on the
information provided for this scope of work.

Receipt of this addendum must be acknowledged or your proposal may be considered non-responsive.
Acknowledge the addendum in the submitted proposal.

By:

Greg Sm%/
Contract Admirfistrator
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